

SIDNEY, MONTANA

February 20, 1944

S. R. Morss R-3 Bradford, Mass.

Dear DX'R:

Thank you for your splendid report of reception of KGCX from 1:04 to 1:31 A.M. M.W.T. on February 12, 1944. I have checked your report and find it to be correct.

Yours was on of several reports from the East coast on this broadcast. All reported a good signal which would indicate that KGCX put a strong skip signal into that section. This is un* usual as the most of our response is from the Pacific Coast.

Our next regular test transmission will be 1:00 to 1:30 A.M. M.W.T. on the morning of March 11. These are scheduled at this time on the second Saturday of each month. Further reports would be appreciated if you hear us again.

Yours very truly,

Chuck Scofield